# Mt. Pulaski City Council Meeting Tuesday, September 22, 2020 6:30pm

**Present:** Mayor Matthew Bobell, Alderman Davis, Emrick, Maxheimer, Phillips, Rentmeister and Smock, Director of Public Works Matt Presswood, City Treasurer Tricia Aylesworth, Police Chief Tony West

Absent: City Clerk, Kelly Cowan

#### Recognition of Guests:

The City Council meeting was called to order, Mayor Matthew Bobell presided.

### Public Comments - Agenda Items Only:

**Police:** Police Chief Tony West reported the department is working on ordinance issues, the stop sign at Cooke St. and Garden St. has been installed and all is going well with the schools.

Water/ Sewer: Matt Presswood stated lift station #3 parts have arrived and will get a day scheduled for installation.

Streets/Alleys: Matt Presswood stated the crew is working with patching equipment.

Financing: Deposits to date: \$125,124.81

## Public Comments - Non Agenda Items:

Approval of Consent Agenda: The bills are read as presented. A proposed liquor license ordinance change was presented. The change will allow the sum of class A and class B licenses shall not exceed four (4) and the total number shall not exceed seven (7). The Economic development planning board seat members are Tom Martin, Erin Wyss, Deron Powell, Tyler White, Hillary Cherry, Jim Birge and Andy Meister.

A motion was made by Alderman Phillips and seconded by Alderman Rentmeister to approve the bills, proposed liquor license change and approve the Economic Development Board members listed in the consent agenda. All voting yea – the motion carried.

**Miscellaneous:** Lorah Hoe presented the council options to be reviewed for the city/community marketing logo, to unify one (1) image of Mt. Pulaski.

Justin Reese with the Farnsworth Group stated bids were advertised and sent out but did not receive any bids. Justin stated there are two (2) options for the city, one is getting a quote which has to be less than \$25,000 or submit MMES and the other is de obligate the funds and roll over to next year to bidding the project out in January or February to start May 1.

Justin Reese stated the city is waiting on the EPA approval for the completion of the sewer force main project and to go ahead and bid in the next couple of weeks.

Alderman Emrick stated the BP gas station is wanting a Class A liquor license. A Class B liquor license is the same, the only difference is the hours of operation. A **proposed liquor license ordinance change** would allow more Class A license. Bishop Patel with the BP Gas station is asking to have a liquor license that will allow gaming machines onsite. There have been many changes and updates done to the gas station. There would be a limit on the number of alcoholic beverages being served while playing the games. Mayor Pro Tem Maxheimer stated there needs to be more discussion on this matter of business.

Mayor Pro Tem Maxheimer stated the minutes from July 14, 2020 will need to be amended. A motion was made by Alderman Phillips and seconded by Alderman Davis to amend the minutes from July 14, 2020.

Other Business: Lorah Hoe with the EAB requested to have EDPB Co-op Internship program proposal and Marketing update – logo on the agenda. Lorah was unable to attend the meeting. This matter of business is tabled at this time.

Public Comments – Non agenda items:

#### **Executive Session:**

Pro Tem Mayor Maxheimer stated the meeting was adjourned.

Kelly Cowan- City Clerk